
Lady Captain’s notices for 21st November 2023 
 
Well, another wet and windy Tuesday, where yet again the weather forecast had it wrong!  
I have to admit, that this week I became a wimp (with many others) and came in after just 9 holes. A very 
courageous 6 players carried on, and by the time they came in we could see patches of blue sky!! Well 
done to the 6 who braved it out. 
 
Group A Winner   Gillian Hanson  30pts  £6 
Group B Winner  Tracie Walker  35pts  £6 
9-hole winner   Nicky Hardie  13pts  £4 
 
Well done to you all. 
 
Pearson 
We played our first Pearson match on Thursday, home v Hadley Wood. Hadley Wood won 4.5 games to 
our 2.5 games. We were very pleased with our efforts as Hadley Wood have been the Herts Champions 
several times, and in their 4 games this season they had only lost 3.5 games all together!!! Well done to 
the Pearson team. 
 
Trolley Ban/Club Carrying 
This was discussed in full at the committee meeting on Tuesday evening, and it was decided that when 
playing in the Tuesday/Saturday competitions we can now have :- 

6 CLUBS + A PUTTER (MAKING A TOTAL OF 7 CLUBS) 
This does not apply to casual golf or KO competitions, where you are asked to come to an amicable 
agreement with each other. 
 
We have no more qualifying competitions until March next year, when we’d hope that carrying will no long 
be required and this request would then not apply to any qualifying competitions. 
 
19th December – Christmas  9-holes and light lunch. 
The committee are trialling signing in on CLUB V1 for this event. You can choose to sign up for 9 holes and 
the light lunch (£10 pp), just the lunch (£10pp), or just the 9 holes (no fee). When the booking is open, you 
will be given guidance on how to sign in and Carol Campbell will be available to help those who are unsure 
of how to do it. You can also sign in via the pro shop. The light lunch is soup/sandwiches/hot drink and 
mince pies. 
 
Sadie Facer – Tuesday 5th December 
The list up in the changing room, will be closing on 30th November, so make sure you are signed for the golf 
and/or the Christmas meal. 
 
Next week we are having a singles match play competition, Lady Captain v Lady Vice Captain. There will be 
no fee. Please can we have just one person to do the open draw. 
 
Pam Henson has also flagged up that we need 2 ladies (and 1 man) for the Xmas Mixed on 3 December. 
Please sign up if you haven’t already done so, it would be much appreciated. 
 
Let’s hope the rain Gods have gone on holiday next Tuesday and we have a dry Tuesday for a change!! 
Ginny (Acting Lady Captain for November) 
  
 
 


